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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 14th November 2016 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk
1.       
Present – Community Councillors : Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Alisdaire Lockhart, Tom Combe, Ian King, and Kirsty Lovatt.

Also present – SBC Councillors Michelle Ballantyne and Gordon Edgar. Andrew Dinnett (Flood Protection) and 8 members of the public and 2 representatives from the local press.

2.       
Apologies – Graham Easton, Kath Beaton, and Caroline Cruickshank.

3.       
Chairman’s Welcome and Introduction. AP thanked KL for agreeing to take on the role of Minutes Secretary and reminded everyone that this can be a difficult task and that they should bear this in mind and be patient and courteous when dealing with the Minutes Secretary.
4.       
Declarations of Interest – none

Minutes of the meeting of the Selkirk and District Community Council held on 12th September 2016 were approved by Alisdaire Lockhart and seconded by Ian King.

5.       
Matters Arising – Reference was made to the Cross Keys and how much of the tax payer’s money was used to buy the property. This was asked due to the report that extensive dry rot had been found. Why had this not been found before and who surveyed the property?

Cllr Edgar stated that an asbestos survey had been carried out but he was not sure who was responsible for the building survey. IK also remarked that the members of the CARS project had discovered the dry rot and that the building was untenable. However, IK still hoped that the Cross Keys can become a key feature of the town within time. Cllr Ballantyne advised that the Council may have bought the building with the  longer term planning consideration of the Market Place in mind and so the present condition of the building was less important. Protecting the future of the Courthouse would be integral to future discussion.

6.       
Report from Community Police Officer – PC McEwan not present. Report available electronically.

7.       
Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme - Andrew Dinnett presented the CC with the following information.

         
Flood defence infrastructure is now virtually complete.

         
RJ MacLeod will have finished fixing snags and defects by Christmas.

         
Now into “tidy-up stage”.

There had been a lack of progress with the allotments but the work is now complete and everybody is satisfied with the outcome.

2.5metres addition garden space for the houses on Ettrickhaugh Road. This was carried out by the SBC Neighbourhood Services.

Now moving onto finishing work on Dunsdalehaugh Road. Some restrictions in place so that resurfacing and fixing of kerb lines can be completed.

IK asked about the Plaza landscaping. This will be completed by Christmas with the Community Artworks being in place by next September.

Replacing of trees has also been completed bar 2-3 trees at the Green which are still to be planted.

Dougie Purves asked if the seating next to the footprints could be moved. AD advised that this could not be done but extra benches was a possibility. DP also asked about the camera over north bank and if it would be staying. AD again advised that the camera will be removed and that it was the Council’s responsibility to look into CCTV. Cllr Edgar advised that there were no plans for this. The Council can’t install new cameras as they are struggling to maintain the ones they already have.

AL asked that a PDF of the leaflet could be added to the minutes.

AD advised that remedial works will be carried out at Corbielinn Road and Whinfield Road.

AP asked if there will be a grand opening. AD said that this will be in February (no exact date yet) and it will be held at the Plaza at the north side of the footbridge.

IK mentioned that cameras for viewing the natural wildlife had been talked about but has never been acted upon. He also asked about RJ MacLeod’s presence once the work has been completed. AD advised that the office will stay for 4 weeks after the works are completed but, even after they have moved, RJ MacLeod have responsibility for the next 3 years.

8.       
Updates – Cllr Ballantyne reported that with regard to 2.03 of the minor works list, the railing is on and all work is complete. Cllr Ballantyne also advised that £600 is now ringfenced for a new notice board at the Victoria Halls. The fact that the board suggested is made of plastic divided opinion within the CC. Both IK and AP feel that as a listed building, the Victoria Halls deserve better than plastic. AL disagreed noting that it would cost a lot for the upkeep of a notice board made of wood or metal due to rot or rust. It was decided that AP will look at options, cost them, and present these for further discussion.

At Fleshmarket Steps, hedges have been trimmed and the playpark cleared. Thank you to all who turned up to help.

Public benches are in the process of being fixed.

The painting and refreshing of Halliwell’s Close has not been looked at yet due to the inclement weather.

At the Auld Kirkyard, contracts are now out to refurbish the benches, notice board, and railings to the front and Lang Dykes boundaries.

Information board (8.06) -contracts out for the replacement.

High School railings – contracts now out.

Cllr Edgar also advised that repainting the white marking of all speed bumps throughout Selkirk is now finally on the Council maintenance to-do list.

For item 7.01, IK advised that the handrail bracket has now been replaced. With regard to the Auld Kirkyard, IK also noted that there is ongoing dialogue re maintenance. There will be a meeting with CARS and both the UK Wallace and US societies are interested in assisting with any help required. 

IK agreed to update the Minor Works list and recirculate for the next CC meeting. He also asked to be kept informed of anything to be added to the list.

9.       
Planning (moved from item 23 on the agenda)

16/01349/LBC and 16/01350/FUL :  The Fleece 1 Ettrick Terrace Selkirk: Approved, although concern expressed re parking issue and traffic flows during/ after project implementation.
6/01365/FUL :  Land West Of Laundry Selkirk Buccleuch Road Selkirk: Concern expressed regarding the scale and design of the proposal – which does not contribute to a unified street frontage.  Noted that access will be taken over an existing right of way across common good land and it is hoped no damage will occur. 
16/01366/CON and 16/01367/FUL : 121-123 High Street Selkirk: Development proposals welcomed and the removal of existing blight encouraged. Issues re appropriate parking standards and acceptable siting were discussed – with a recommendation that perhaps a lower allocation might be considered, provided public safety is not compromised. Alternatively that the layout might be adjusted to allow incurtilege parking or that a convenient neighbouring site might be identified for parking.

10.     
Open Forum – MoP1 asked if Selkirk would be given access to any of the dog wardens who operate across the Scottish Borders. Cllr Ballantyne reiterated the need for members of the public to “name and shame”. It only takes one complaint for the police to take action. Cllr Ballantyne also noted that the Newtown Dog Friendly Scheme is proving to be a success.

Dougie Purves asked if the drainage at North Bridge Street and the Arches is going to be fixed. Cllr Edgar advised that estimates have been requested and that the money will come out of the community fund.

DP also asked about the path at the Orchard which was brought up at the last meeting. Cllr Ballantyne said that there are a number of issues to be looked at and discussed. As a result, Cllr Ballantyne has asked for more time to investigate.

MoP2 raised concern re empty businesses and shops. Cllr Ballantyne replied that the only way to counteract this is by people utilising and spending money in the local shops. As well as this, the council are looking at ways to make it more financially viable for businesses to start up in Selkirk.

11.     
Reports from SBC Councillors – With regard to the Fleshmarket Close and the old play park, Cllr Ballantyne noted that the site is zoned for residential use and although schools are very keen to participate in an eco-project - it should be realised that any enhancements may only be temporary.

Cllr Edgar informed us that Douglas Place will be resurfaced before March 2017. With regard to the grinding strip at Yarrow Terrace, the Council are still trying to determine who the owners are in order for the ivy to be removed.

Repairs were carried out to the A7 north of Stow, however, one section at Fala failed and will have to be redone.

Cllr Edgar also noted that there had been an attempt to bring in control of parking. A survey was carried out about decriminalising parking spaces but other members of SBC rejected this in favour of leaving it in the hands of the police (for whom this is not a priority matter).

12.     
Selkirk Common Good Fund – Nothing to report.

13.     
Glen Hotel Wall  - This is finally in hand. Contractors are waiting to go as soon as the final documents have been signed.

14.     
Great Tapestry of Scotland – It was reported that an SBC decision regarding possibly hosting the Tapestry in the Scottish Borders future has now been pushed back until December 2016.  Selkirk CC had initially responded to the planning proposal to site the Tapestry at Tweedbank but that an alternative permanent location in Galashiels is now being considered. This then led to a lengthy discussion as to the pros and cons of the Tapestry being held in Galashiels, Tweedbank, or indeed, neither due to the costs of maintaining its permanency. IK also questioned whether or not the Tapestry and its location would fit in with SBC’s planning and economic vision of Galashiels. An on the spot vote was taken by those at the CC – 3 voted for Galashiels, 2 voted for not in the Borders. Tellingly, there were no votes for Tweedbank!

15.     
Blooming Selkirk – In the process of arranging meetings.

16.     
Correspondence  - AP noted that there had been an invite to the opening of the newly refurbished Selkirk Leisure Centre.

The Resilient Communities 1st Aid training is to take place on 22nd November 2016. Anybody interested should let AP know as soon as possible due to limited places.

The CC received a letter asking if we, or any other organisation, would be interested in hosting the Walking Festival between 2018 – 2020. Due to the Market Place regeneration project timetable, it was suggested that we apply to host in 2020.

17.     
Treasurer’s Report – Nothing to report.

18.     
Report from Sub-Committees – Nothing to report from Selkirk Hill Management Group.

It was noted that there is nothing to report from the Selkirk Chamber of Trade and that we still have not received any minutes from their meetings.

19.     
Christmas Illuminations – The LED lights will be put up on Sunday 20th November with the tree being put up next Monday (21st November). Since the meeting has been held, it has been reported that the lights will be switched on on December 3rd.

20.     
Reports from any other Community Organisations etc – Nothing to report.

21.     
AOCB  - It was noted that Remembrance Sunday had been a success. 

IK has attended meetings re SESplan. Most of the information can be viewed online. IK has found that throughout the paperwork, with the exception of the proposed railway extension, the Scottish Borders has largely been ignored.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9:10pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 12th December 2016 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7pm.
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